RIVERSIDE CHASE HOMEOWNWERS ASSOCIATION BOARD

MINUTES

January 18, 2014

The Riverside Chase Homeowners Association Board of Directors held a meeting at Panera Bread Company on January 18, 2014

Meeting called to order at 8:30 am.

Present were board members: Theresa Edwards, Jim Honaker, Rey Rementaria, Steven Jackson and Dewey Tarwater.

Approved the Minutes of the December 14, 2014.

Discussed the procedure to send out annual assessment notices. Decided that in the future assessment notices should be included in the notice of annual HOA meeting in November. All agreed.

Discussed the fact that one homeowner who is past due on annual assessments has set up a$100.00 per month repayment schedule. The Board wants to make sure that the payments include all costs incurred trying to collect on this property.

Discussed which properties we had started foreclosure on. The Board could only think of two properties. Dewey said he had foreclosure requests on file for three properties and that he’d e-mail the names to all board members after the meeting.

Discussed the monthly financial statements and the difficulty in reading them. Rey said he would summarize them the way Danny did. Rey will also try to get the Management Company to stop showing that the operating account owes the reserve account and to stop transferring money monthly from operating to reserve. Discussed what we pay monthly and why it seems to be so much money.

Discussed the painting at the entrances to avoid traffic problems before and after school. Rey said he should have some answers from the City next week.

Discussed the homeowner request that the Board send him a letter he can present to the City so he can get a business license. All agreed that we don’t want to do any such thing. Decided to send him a letter stating that these are our covenants, don’t violate them. Dewey will mail the letter.

Discussed Mr. Pridgeon’s concerns about the CC&R’s and that we are working on it.

Discussed CC&R revisions recommended by Mr. Michael Tarwater and decided to adopt all of them including $25.00 per month late fee on past due accounts.

Meeting adjourned at 10:30

